


Since April 2017 local CCGs across the country have implemented a new scheme which means that
pharmacies are no longer be able to order medicines on behalf of patients. (bit about why they have
done this?) This means that patients now need need to order their repeat prescription directly from
their GP practice; this can be done by calling in to the practice or by ordering online yourself or by
nominating a trusted family member/carer to do this on your behalf. The online service used by
John’s GP practice is known as ‘SystmOnline’ and is available via GP practice websites or by
downloading the free ‘SystmOnline’ app for mobile phones/tablets.

John is registered blind but he does his best to not let his visual impairment affect his
independence. John uses various technologies, softwares and apps to help him overcome challenges
with everyday tasks. When John was informed that he would no longer be able to order repeat
prescriptions via his pharmacy, he was positive that the new SystemOnline app would be an easier
way of ordering repeat prescriptions as online technology is something he uses every day and part
of his job is to teach other visually impaired people how to use it.

Since using the SystemOnline app John believes that the new system especially the mobile app fails
to meet the accessibility needs of visually impaired people. John told us that he is experiencing the
following problems:

-You have to log in each time you use the app- which is time consuming for someone with a visual
impairment and more difficult when using a mobile. John is fortunate enough to have a keyboard
attached to his mobile, which is not the case for all people with visual impairments using a mobile.
-You can only select one item at a time- John regularly has to order 5 items but he struggles to work
out which items he has ordered and which he hasn’t. The app does not confirm which items have
been selected and ordered. Often John has had to make telephone calls to the GP practice to
confirm the order.

‘When you have placed your order the app displays a message “your prescription will be ready on the
date above” but displays no date.

-John feels that the NHS have given him no choice but to use the online services and that they have
also failed to ensure that the app was thoroughly tested before being made public.

‘When you click ‘Request’ for medication you get no confirmation- so John has no idea whether the
prescription is ordered or not.

-Often the mobile app does not work and John will have to wait until he has access to a computer
to see if the online service is working. John wants to be independent but he feels disempowered
when he has to ask another sighted person to check and confirm that the app is not working properly.
-John would like the app to be improved and updated as soon as possible, otherwise many people
will struggle to order their repeat prescriptions online. Not everyone with a visual impairment has
access to computers but most people do have a mobile- if the app worked then it would empower
people to take control over how they order their medication.

John has lots of ideas for how the app could be improved to make it fully accessible for people with
a visual impairment. Healthwatch Kirklees will share these ideas with the Kirklees Clinical
Commissioning Groups and request a response from them.
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